


Tollcross Community Council

Draft minutes of the meeting on 25th September 2024 at 7.00pm
Tollcross Community Centre, 117 Fountainbridge, Edinburgh

1	Welcome and Apologies

Present: Richard Allen (Chair), Roger Colkett, Cllr Joanna Mowat, Andy Devenport, Liz Summerfield. Iain Black, Tim Puntis.
Apologies: Paul Beswick, Rebecca Fairbairn

2 	Minutes of the last meeting (28 August 2024)
After discussion and amendments, the minutes were accepted as a true record. 
Proposer Richard Colkett. Seconder Iain Black.

It was proposed by Richard Allen, and welcomed nem. con. that in future meetings a health, safety and comfort message will be added to the welcome statement as a matter of course.

Matters arising were discussed as they arose during the agenda of the meeting.

3 	Councillors Updates.

Councillor Mowat advised us that STL (Short Term Let) licences require a private contract with a licensed waste contractor. Action to ensure this is not retrospective, but a Secondary Let should have a private (waste disposal) contract.

A discussion followed on the topic of street waste containers, Cllr Mowat strongly advised that when problems with the bins are noticed, that they should be reported via the council website.

Cllr Mowat discussed efforts to streamline Council activities necessary because of current financial pressures.

Concern was expressed about space on pavements left to passers by when some space is taken up with outside cafe or restaurant use. Cllr Mowat indicated that there should be 2meters clear for passers by on ‘high use’ pavements, or where appropriate 1.5m outside business premises. No Covid restrictions still apply.

4 	Planning Report.
The planning report from Paul Beswick was discussed and approved.

5	Licensing Report

Roger Colkett reported verbally. Discussion centred on the value of challenging certain alcohol licences especially in local general grocery shops.

6 	Other business.
Low membership of the Community Council is of concern. This was discussed. Projects to attract more involvement with the Community Council perhaps using the Tollcross Clock (which is currently elsewhere, or the closure of the ‘Eye Pavilion’ were suggested.

Local Place Plans (LPP’s) were discussed in general and in particular for Tollcross Community Council. Arrangements have been made for a speaker, Anna Grant who is a  Senior Planning Officer at The City of Edinburgh Council to attend our next meeting.
Community Council elections are coming up. Andy Devenport discussed this in relation to his own membership of the Council.

The next meeting of Tollcross Community Council will be on the 30th October 2024, at 7.00 pm in the Tollcross Community Centre, Fountainbridge.



